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On 14 August 2001, you were notified you were notified that you were being recommended for 
administrative discharge from the Navy by reason of misconduct due to commission of a serious 
offense and misconduct due to drug abuse.  You were advised of, and waived your procedural 
rights to consult with military counsel and to present your case to an administrative discharge 
board (ADB).  Your commanding officer (CO) then forwarded your administrative separation 
package to the separation authority (SA) recommending your administrative discharge from the 
Navy with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  The SA approved the 
recommendation for administrative discharge and directed your OTH discharge from the Navy.  
On 3 October 2001, you were discharged from the Navy with an OTH characterization of service 
by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge character 
of service and assertion that you were suffering from multiple mental conditions that you did not 
know or understand.  You further contend that: 1) you were in a “toxic unit,” where you were 
bullied by your superiors and was not able to express yourself in getting help; 2) your superiors 
threaten to kill you if you reported the corruption that “they were doing in the supply command”; 
and 3) you started using illicit drugs because you felt that you would get some help and explain 
what was going on while you were in treatment, and instead they came up with a method to have 
you discharged with an Under Other Than Honorable Conditions discharge.  For purposes of 
clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting 
documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review process, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your 
contentions and the available records and issued an AO dated 13 September 2022.  The AO 
noted in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition.  Post-service, he has 
received treatment for several mental health concerns that are temporally remote to 
military service and appear unrelated.  Unfortunately, his personal statement and 
available records are not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms during 
service provide a nexus with his misconduct, particularly given the conflicting 
statements provided by the Petitioner.  Additional records (e.g., complete post-
service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s mental health diagnosis, 
symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in rendering an 
alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence 
his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.” 
 
 
 






